
Dyce Academy Parents Association Meeting

Tuesday 22nd March 2011 at 7.00 p.m.

Present:

Lesley Adam


Head Teacher

Ruth Teehan


Depute Head Teacher

Lisa Rodland


Staff Representative

Morag Taylor


Staff Representative

Frances Yule


Chairperson

Alan Watt


Treasurer

Anne Forsyth


Secretary

Kathy Watt


Parent

Lynn Morrison

Parent

Bill Harrison 


Parent
Jacqueline Reid

Student Representative

Stewart Riley


Student Representative

Martin Ford


Local Councillor

Barney Crockett

Local Councillor

1.
Apologies

Apologies were received from Hilary Young and Andy Lyall.  Bill Harrison, a new parent, was welcomed to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of Last Meeting

Minutes of 8.2.11 were approved.
3.
Head Teacher’s Report

Items discussed included the recent HMIe inspection, staffing, and proposed new configuration of the school day.  The very successful visit to Dyce Academy by 4 Kenyan pupils and one member of staff was also mentioned.  It is hoped that funding may be available to carry on this link for another year.  “Travel Afternoons”, where S6 pupils can travel to Harlaw Academy or the Grammar School to study Advanced Highers was discussed also.
4.
Charities Report

£1400 was raised at the Music School March Concert.  This will be used to subsidise the education of 2 Kenyan children.  The Guide Dog puppy will shortly be chosen and named.
5.
Pupil Report

· This year’s Prom will take place on 28th May at the Treetops Hotel.
· Pen Drives donated by the Association have been well used by S1 pupils and it was agreed that that these should also be purchased for next year’s S5 and S6.  

· Problems of keeping the Senior Common Room clean and tidy were discussed.  .
.


6.
Constitution
The Association has never had a constitution and it was recognized that one should be drawn up.  A draft constitution from the old School Board was circulated.  This will be changed slightly and is attached to these minutes for comment.  It was suggested that the name of the Association be changed to Dyce Academy Parent Council, a term that parents from the local primary schools will already be familiar with.
7.
Date of Next Meeting


Next meeting will take place on Tuesday 10th May at 7.00 p.m.

